Dear Parents/Caregivers,

This week is Rose's last week here at LIPS. Next week she will be moving over to HR to take up her new role. We congratulate Rose on her new role and welcome Rachael Andar to LIPS. Rachael is now the new Administrator Assistant. Rachael recently graduated from Work Ready Institute last month. Please welcome Rachael as she transitions into her new role here at LIPS. Welcome aboard the LIPS Team, Rachael.

On a different note, the school now has a new digicel phone with 7015 4448 as the phone number. If you need to contact the school for any messages please send a text or call this number. If you are texting, please leave your name so we know who you are in case we have not saved your number in our contact list.

Year 5/6 Camp

On Monday the Year 5/6 class travelled to Kavieng for their school camp. The students were accompanied by Mr. Neville, Ms. Langusch, Mrs. Pesas and Ms. Joel. They will be arriving tomorrow at 4:30pm. *Mrs. Liz Daimol is acting principal this week in Mr. Neville's absence.*

Congratulations to Week 4 Principal's Award Winners!



Guiselyne Hosea – Year 6 Killian Karaut – Year 7 Georgia Laien – Kindy John Giuna– Year 1 Toby Ealedona – Prep

Saturday Art Workshop

Visual Artist, Jeffry Feeger, has kindly agreed to run a student workshop for nominated students from Years 3-8 on the Saturday morning of the Golden Orchid Ball (17^{th} August), prior to a live artwork creation that evening at the Ball. The workshop will be held in the Year 5/6 room from 9.00am and finish at approximately 11.00am. It will be a great experience for these students to watch and learn from a professional artist. A note has been sent home with selected students this week.

2018 Year Book

If anyone would like a 2018 LIPS Year Book, please see Rachael in the office.

7/8 Carwash - Saturday 24th August

On Saturday 24th August the grade 7/8 students will be hosting a carwash fundraiser at school. The event will take place between 10am -12pm and is aimed at raising funds for the students for their end of year trip to Cairns. We ask that all members of the community come and support our students by bringing along your car on the Saturday morning and donating an amount of your choice.

Congratulations to the Year 1/2 class on your Assembly item!





End of Term

Please note that the last day of Term 3 is THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 19th.

After school activities

Last week Wednesday and Thursday, all Year 8 students began extra tutorials in preparation for the upcoming **National Exams** in October from 3pm until 4pm in the Year 7/8 classroom. This is compulsory for Year 8s. Along with this, there will be extra National Exam coaching on Saturday mornings at the Work Ready Institute from 10am to 12pm. All Year 8s are strongly encouraged to attend this as well.

After School Activities:

Monday: Music Club with Mr Neale: Years 5 – 8, 3.00-4.00pm

Wednesday: Homework Club: Years 3/4 and 5/6, 3.00-4.00pm

Exam Prep: Year 8

Thursday: Everything but Sport Club with Nicole Wilson: Years 3-5, 3 - 4.00pm

Exam Prep: Year 8

Friday: NO STEM Club this week

Saturday: Exam Prep: Year 8









Lilly Magazines at the Maternal Health Clinic donated by LIPS P&W.



Thanks to Lorna Romaso-Daimol, Janine Swart of the P&W and Lily magazine, women at the Maternal Health Clinic (MHC) now have ample copies of PNG womens' magazine, Lily, to browse through while waiting for their appointments.

The idea for magazines came from Lorna, the P&W voted in favour of supplying the magazines and Janine Swart made the whole thing happen. The Lihir MHC will appear in the next edition of Lily magazine, with this photo of some of the women attending the MCH, staff of the MCH and LIPS P&W members Janine Swart, Rachael Romas with her baby daughter Safiyah and Nicole Wilson.

Hamamas long ridim!

